HIDDEN VALLEY MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
December 2, 2023 – 9:00am



CALL TO ORDER: President Donley called the meeting to order at 9:00am. All required meeting notices were posted and published.
MINUTES FROM ANNUAL 2022: Minutes were handed out at meeting to all attendees. Director Donley asked for approval of the 2022 minutes, Director Hurst seconded and unanimously approved by Board.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
1. Reclaimed Water Bill Rates – Director Donley stated that rates from Triunfo Water has increased 26% since 2017. Last time HVMWD increased rates was 2017 to $4.45 – board is discussing situation to assess what next steps are for increasing bill rate back to those who truck water.
2. Annual Audit – we have started the annual audit with Vasquez and Co., which have been used for the past several years. When preliminary info starts coming in, reports will be submitted to Directors for approval. Due to County June 30, 2024. 	 
3. Current Board – 3 current members. County general election occurs November 2024. Board discussion on upcoming 2024 election. Director Donley asked for approval on Election Consolidation. Motion was passed. Currently two member terms expire in 2024. Director Donley is asking attendees to step up and become a Director. Filings will have to happen with the County of Ventura Elections Division. Director Hurst and Kim stated they will continue, resident Adler may step into a role with hopes of a second 4-yr term resident. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:
2023 Budget was submitted by Director Kim and motioned to accept 2023 budget as is presented today, seconded by Donley.  Motion passed.  Director Kim then motioned for approval of 2024 budget, Director Donley seconded, board approval.

RESOLUTIONS
RESOLUTION #1:		2023 and 2024 BUDGET – Approved	
RESOLUTION #2:		FINANCIAL POLICY – Approved		
RESOLUTION #3:		BOARD ELECTIONS CONSOLITATION – Approved		

OPEN DISCUSSION
Will need to start looking at someone to maintain water logs, banking, operations, etc. as outgoing member Power will step away from this part of the business.
Need to look at moving PO Box location from Moorpark to a more local location.
Need to keep an eye on the valve at the filling station. Have gone through leaks with valley homeowners/property managers fixing the issue which involves replacing a valve. Asked for those who hear of issues to keep us informed as we are willing to repay for services/parts. Kallen, Ash, Selleck have all had their crews pitch in for repairs.
ADJOURNED – without further questions/comments, meeting adjourned at 9:35am.



Submitted by President Donley
